
 

May 2024 
Dear Fellow Laborers, 
 
When our children were small, others tried to warn us: “The days are long, but the years are short.” 
We should have taken heed.  Now it all seems to be too short.  Alyson has now finished her first year 
of college, and Amber will be joining her next month.  Aimee turns sixteen this year, and we just 
cannot process where all the time has gone.  One thing we have learned is that children grow as fast as 
ministries.  Africa, Panama, and now Albania.  The Lord has already placed us on three different 
continents as part of our international prison ministry. 
 
Thank you all for your prayers in support of our Albania trip.  The Lord was with us and allowed for 
several opportunities to be a blessing to others.  The journey started with a Bible Revival in Kisha 
Baptiste Berakah Church.  We began the week with an English-speaking service so that Aaron Wilson’s 
family could get a taste of home, but the remaining services were preached with an Albanian 
interpreter.  It was a joy to see the Lord move across the waters, just as He does in America.  As part of 
prison prevention, we visited the gypsy camps where we met many families living much like our 
homeless here in the States.  We shared candy and Christ as we handed out Bibles and Gospel tracts to 
adults and children alike.  
  
It seemed as if the ten days were gone in the blink of an eye, but not before our first meeting with the 
Director of Prisons.  She was very welcoming; however, we all know government officials love their 
paperwork.  We were asked for a letter of intent to be sent along with our background checks through 
their chain for approval.  There were many miles traveled for this important step, but we must start at 
the top of a long list of protocols when dealing with the prison system, especially internationally.  We 
are asking for the Lord to move on hearts and open these doors. There are twenty-two prisons in this 
small country housing over six thousand inmates, and they need Jesus!   
 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support! 
 
 

 

 


